MINUTES

June 3, 2024
The Board of Supervisors met for their scheduled meeting at the Township Building.

Members present: Roxanne Wilkinson, Kyle Wheatley, Mark Starkweather, and Secretary Patricia A. Reese

.
VISITORS: Martha Rusk, Linda Reese, Ben Sayers, Sheila Yungwirth, and Hilma Cooper.


MINUTES:  After review Mark made a motion to approve the minutes as read.  Kyle seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.

VISITOR’s COMMENTS: Hilma noted that the sign she previously mentioned about has still not been replaced or removed. Kyle noted that when he gets time, he will remove it. 

Sheila noted that the Beuters have unlicensed vehicles and there has not been any more trashed removed from the yard. Trish will contact the Zoning Officer, Mike Carson to have him check on the vehicles again. 


OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE:
 Erb Inspections, Inc sent a copy of the May Building permits. Reviewed and filed.

Seneca Resources and Moody Associates sent a letter regarding plugging and abandoning a gas well pad, Smithgall 293 on the Bryant Road. Moody will be collecting water samples from adjoining land owners. The old Charleston Dump property is located near the site but has no active water source on the property. Forms will be completed and returned. Letter read and filed. 

DEP sent notice of the final ACT 537 Sewage Planning Revision-Approval for the Chris Parson property. Read and filed. 


PennDot sent information regarding the Tioga County Municipal Outreach Meeting Minutes. Reviewed and filed. 


 BILLS:  GENERAL & STATE - After review Kyle made a motion to accept all the General/State Bills as read.  Mark seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.


ADJOURN:  Roxie made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.
GENERAL FUND

       STATE FUND

CHECKING:
 1368754.76

       
IMPACT FEE: 560789.10

       
ARPA:357843.09


       CHECKING: 46540.24
EXP:   26049.17


       EXP: 13954.73
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